Ted noted the Committee received a number of substantive changes after the Committee met,			

4.2 <u>Adult Special Education Review</u>

Education Council supported the review documentation and the recommendations contained within. Council suggested that a further review be looked at once again in future now that the Educational Services Division is proceeding with its realignment.

(Subsequent to the meeting, the Chair provided the above advice to SMT.)

4.3 Academic Advising Review

In general, Council supported the recommendations included in the review but cautioned the College that peer advisors will require in-depth training to ensure they provide accurate academic advising information to students. Council advises the training should include clarification about topics peer advisors should manage on their own and, topics that should be referred to the professional Academic Advisors employed at the College.

(Subsequent to the meeting, the Chair provided the above advice to SMT.)

4.4 Strategic Enrolment Management Planning Document

The Chaired referred to the College goal to increase student enrolment from

And,

THAT Education Council approve the withdrawal of HISP 1120, 1170, 1220, 1270, 1275, 2320, 2330, 2370, 2420, 2430, 2470, 2520, 2575; NURS 1300 and 4110; BIOL 2320 and 2322.

The Motion was **CARRIED**.

4.6 <u>Admissions and Language Competency Committee Recommendations</u>
There were no recommendations.

4.7



The Chair congratulated David Guedes on being elected by his peers as valedictorian. He earned an Associate of Arts, Psychology this June and plans on completing the Bachelor of Arts, Psychology (Douglas/UVF joint degree) in 2011. She noted that David has been very active as a student with his volunteer work, clubs and associations here at Douglas and, that Council has benefited and appreciated his work on Education Council matters.

The Chair thanked all outgoing members for their hard work, dedication and due diligence on Council matters and wished them well.

The Chair thanked all Education Council subcommittee Chairs and Committee members for their diligent work.

6.2 Report from the President

Acting President, Ian-Lindsay advised measures that Susan Witter has contitue President s Report to the Board and College community.

Jan advised Council that the Deans will be on a retreat June 17th to discuss moving forward on the development of the Academic Plan.

Jan advised members that SMT will meet for a retreat on July 14th to review budget documents.

Jan, in her role as Vice President-Education, encouraged Faculty, Staff and AdEMIStization Teckon Hillupartic Apaganta The Control of The Con